
Classified Council Meeting Minutes 
April 29, 2016 

 
Present:  Kathy Doll, Beth Murley, Cindy Werner, and Casey Williams 
 
Absent:  Derek Cobb, Lorrel Fuller, Jonathan Jones, Jeri Sellers, Janice Taylor, and Casey Williams 
 
Meeting Called to Order 10:02 a.m. 
 
Minutes:  Minutes from March 24, 2016 meeting were approved and will be forwarded to Victor Garcia for 
posting on jWeb. 
 

• Classified Council  BBQ Fundraiser 
o The BBQ made a profit of $553.75. $100 was donated to the Foundation Student Relief Fund. 

A thank you letter from Dee Henderson was received and read at the meeting. A big thank 
you to Big Ray (Wainwright) for all he did for this successful event. 
 

• Classified Council  new members 
o New members accepting open positions on the council are Brad Eubanks, Ellen Kirby and 

Seth Harden. They will attend the June meeting and assume their positions in July. 
 

• Data and Desserts 
o Sara Vonderheide and Heather Freeman talked about Achieving the Dream. Wes Moore will 

be a guest speaker in September and Dr. Blanding has requested all employees read his 
book “The Other Wes Moore: One Name, Two Fates prior to in-service. Copies are available 
from Heather or the jHub. 
 

• Handgun Legislation 
o The bill to allow Faculty and Staff to carry firearms on campus was passed. 
o Details as to how this is handled is still being worked out 

 
• Upcoming Events –  

o Graduation Commencement – Volunteers are needed, please help where you can. 
 

• Notification of Possible Conflicts  
o Concern has been expressed about lack of staff notification when it is known that a parent or 

student is irate about an issue and is expected on campus to talk about it. Notification would 
be appreciated so that the employees could be prepared for or avoid the confrontations. 

o Cindy will follow-up on this. 
 

• Open Meeting Notice 
o An individual requested that CC meetings be advertised since they are open meetings and 

someone may have a desire to attend.  
o Cindy will notify all Classified employees of meeting dates and times. 

 
We will tentatively meet again Friday, May 27, 2016, at 10 a.m. in the VPFAA Conference Room. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 10:38 a.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Kathy Doll 


